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We have had a busy habitat 
improvement season working on 
many sites with volunteers and 
using contractors for the heavy 

work 
 

This Heritage Lottery Funded Project is focussed on assessing the many 
ditches and waterways on the Manhood Peninsula to see how this 

network of wetland habitat is linked, identify areas of improvement for 
drainage and habitat improvement, and to highlight the benefits of well-

managed ditches for people and wildlife. 

Ditch and Hedge surveying 

Due to the hard work of one extraordinary volunteer, Donnington Parish 

has been completely surveyed and once we finish this habitat improvement 

season, Chris will be processing the data and churning out the parish maps.   

 We have amazing volunteers working in Hunston and Selsey who are 

marching across the land and continuing their data collection so hopefully 

will be finished soon.  This will leave Apuldram and North Mundham parishes 

to survey ς please let us know if you can help ς we need you!  
 

New landowners on board 
West Wittering Estates have approached us about some advice on one 

of their sites and we are working  together to action some 
recommendations.  We are also now helping Crouchers Hotel, 

Birdham, to make the most of their amazing grounds to create and 
improve habitats and to attract wildlife. 

 

 

 



Physical improvements carried out this winter 

   
We have worked on 22 sites this winter and the volunteers have bramble bashed, 

trimmed willow, planted hedges, and created dead hedges.  On some sites we 

have used tree surgeons and ditch contractors to carry out the heavy work, after 

bat and water vole surveys were completed.  
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A HUGE THANK YOU to Balfour Beatty for donating a week of Traffic 

Management so that we could work safely on Batchmere Road, Almodington.  

They provided traffic lights and a lovely man to manage them so that the tree 

surgeons could crack on while also staying safe. 
 

Refreshments ï what really matters! 

We always try to provide a good spread when it comes to refreshments, but the 

volunteers have outdone themselves recently and brought cakes along to 

celebrate their respective birthdays.  We have enjoyed homemade lemon drizzle 

cake, brownies, , date loaf, shortbread, chocolate crispys ï totally amazing!   

We may have to have a FLOW Bake Off competition! 
 

    


